
NEW STREET NAME FOR THE WEST WITNEY DEVELOPMENT PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 
Good Morning  
 
I have received an application from Persimmon Homes to allocate a new street name to the access 
road that will serve the new Primary School & local centre at the West Witney development.  Please 
see attached plans. 
 
The developer has proposed the name ‘School Way/Road’ but confirmed that they also welcome any 
other suggestions.  They did also request ‘School Lane’ but we have refused this name, as there is 
already a School Lane in Minster Lovell. 
 
Please can I ask you to confirm if you are happy to proceed with the proposed name or if you have 
any other name that you would like to propose. 
 
The River Learning Trust urgently need their new Primary School address but we are unable to 
provide this until the street name has been allocated.   If I could ask for all responses by or before 
Tuesday 16th March 2021. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Kind regards 
Julia 
 
Julia Hilborne 

Address Management Officer 

Business Support Services 

Email: Julia.hilborne@publicagroup.uk 

Telephone: 01993 861135 

 

Working on behalf of Cotswold District Council, Forest of Dean District Council, West 

Oxfordshire District Council and Cheltenham Borough Council. 
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